Route 35, Gull Lake
Brainerd, Mimnesota

Dear Dolphs

- I am glad that you have gotten away from the
strenuous work at your desk. Our weather is splendlid here,
but a cessation froma the strenuosities of your work will
be helpful to you in every way. Oive your good family my
kindest regards. '

Last week George ledrick asked me to write A. B.
" Mackie of the Brown-Mackie School of Business regarding the
determination of Lawrence as one of the district offices,
George has left on his vacation and I am sending the letver
to you for your perusal.

The fact that he suggests that Mr. Arthur J.
Stanley, Jr., will have much determination in the location
rather pleases you, I am sure, although I know that you know
already that Mr., Stanley has that influence. I am sure that
you can get the job done. With all good wishes, 1 am

Sincerely,

Forrest C. Allen
Governor, District 1235




